
Conewago Township Board of Supervisors 
                                                   June 4, 2019 

-Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held at the Township Municipal Building. 

The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson, at 7:00pm.  Those in attendance were,  

Lorreta Wilhide (Chairperson), Daryl Hull (Supervisor) and Lou Anne Bostic (Manager). 

 

-Recognition of Public Requests: 

-Cheryl Hengst, 1390 Jug Road presented her storm water concerns that she feels were created by 

the township in 2011 with the wearing course application on Jug Road.  She states that water has 

been and continues to run onto her property.  Mr. Hull stated that the township has met on site with 

the Public Works Director and the Township Engineer on several occasions and have made several 

changes to address the matter.  Mr. Hull informed Ms Hengst that he feels she should contract with a 

private engineer and present the results to the Township.  Ms Wilhide asked her to hold off until she 

talks with the Public Works Director. 

-Karen Hostetter, representing the Red Land Community Library, presented information regarding 

the services that are provided to the residents of Conewago Township and requested that the 

Township consider provide funding to the library.  The summer is filled with programs that are 

being provided to children and Conewago Township is the 2nd highest user of their services.  

Mr. Hull asked Ms Hostetter to provide a usage history to the Township for consideration during the 

2020 Budget process. 

-Curtis Knaub, 1595 Jug Road, voiced concerns regarding the increase in trash bills with the 

decrease in recycling services.  Mr. Hull explained the recycling decrease is due to the Federal 

Government and their vendor changes.  Mr. Knaub also stated that several large items remain 

curbside along Butter Road and are not being collected.  The Board stated that service and billing 

concerns could be at issue. 

-Cheryl Hengst, 1380 Jug Road, asked for clarification regarding the suggestion that she provide an 

engineering report for her stormwater concerns.  Ms Wilhide would like to speak with the Public 

Works Director. 

 

-Approval of Agenda: Motion by Mr. Hull, second by Ms Wilhide, unanimously carried to 

approve the agenda as prepared.  Vote: 2-0.   

 

-Approval of Previous Minutes: Motion by Mr. Hull, second by Ms Wilhide, unanimously 

carried to approve the previous minutes of May 7, 2019.  Vote: 2-0.   

 

-Planning & Zoning: None 

 

-Reports: 
 - Police Report, Building Permit Report and Ambulance Report- Motion by Mr. Hull, second by 

Ms Wilhide, unanimously carried, to approve the reports.  Vote: 2-0. 

 

Ms Wilhide informed the Board of the following: 

-NYCRPPD hired three officers. 

-National Night Out reminder – August 6th. 

 

-Treasurers Report:  

-Motion by Mr. Hull, second by Ms Wilhide, unanimously carried, to approve the May 2019 

Financial Report.  Vote: 2-0. 

 



 

-Road Report:  None 

 

-Solicitors Report: None 

 

-Engineers Report: None 

 

-Unfinished Business: None. 

 

-New Business: None 

 

-Other Business:  
-Mr. Hull reported that the Bennett Run stormwater concern he had has been resolved. 

 

-Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 7:23 pm  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

  

 

Lou Anne Bostic 

Manager 


